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SCRUB CLEARANCE - WESTERN END OF VALLEY MIRE

Once again, we cleared birch and gorse scrub from the area south of the  stream source. During the week, NWT staff had made further inroads with their forage harvester, widening the open heath area still further. They drew to a halt, however, when they reached our work site as we still have several large stumps still to be dealt with.

After lunch, whilst Len tended the fire which we had loaded well with cut brash, the rest of us combined data collection from the peizometers with a reconnaissance walk of the latest work sites. We discovered the winching and chipping machinery positioned adjacent to the site of last winter's clearance work, and that Stream Arch no longer existed. Substantial inroads had also been made into the patch of Blackthorn. 

Birds:  Cormorant  Phalacrocorax carbo  (two birds flying across site, probably from Hevingham Lake),  Robin  Erithacus rubecula,  Yellowhammer  Emberiza citrinella,  Goldcrest Regulus regulus (a flock of approx. 7 birds),  Snipe  Gallinago gallinago  (5 birds seen),  Woodcock  Scolopax rusticola,  Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis. 

Mammals:  Common Shrew Sorex araneus  (2 animals caught during short-term trapping experiment).

In flower:  Ragged Robin  Lychnis flos-cuculi,  Lesser Spearwort  Ranunculus flammula,  Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus,  Marsh Marigold  Caltha palustris,  Common Mouse-ear  Cerastium fontanum  (Northern Track, up from "Frog Hollow").

Not in flower:  Holly  Ilex aquifolium  (bearing berries, Northern Boundary bank).

